

4400 North Galvez Street New Orleans, LA 70117 Telephone: (504) 944-3366 Fax: (504) 947-8557 Email: sales@dcl-usa.com

www.dcl-usa.com

Barry A. Flax, Esquire Goodman-Gable-Gould/Adjusters International 133 Rollins Avenue, Suite 1 Rockville, MD 20852 March 21, 2007

Dear Barry,

It is with sincere appreciation that I write this letter to serve as a testimonial to the excellent service provided by Goodman-Gable-Gould/Adjusters International and Rollins Accounting (GGG). Please feel free to use and publish this letter as needed to promote the services of GGG. Do not hesitate to have any prospective client contact me directly to discuss with them our experience with GGG.

In the aftermath of the severe damage caused by Hurricane Katrina to our main New Orleans operation, I was focused on survival. I also sensed that the effort and process that would be required to financially recoup the tremendous loss we suffered would be difficult and time consuming. In the end, we did survive and the recovery of our loss was made possible by the solid effort and right strategic decisions made by GGG.

GGG was made known to me by our Holding Company President, David Castle, stemming from a conversation between GGG's Mike Grady and Mr. Castle on a flight out of New Orleans roughly one month after the storm. Ironically, I had communicated to David that same day my decision to engage a 3rd party adjustor to represent us and Mike and David happened to be seated next to each other.

In the subsequent days after the initial contact with GGG, I had four competing 3rd party adjusting firms visit my site. All of those firms made the same general comments and proposed similar paths with the exception of Mike Grady from GGG. He saw opportunities the others missed and proposed a unique approach and pricing scheme that was fair and reasonable. I engaged Mike and GGG the next day.

DCL's settlement exceeded expectations by 60+%. The expertise of GGG, their accounting and inventory firm, Rollins Accounting, and two key individuals within those firms respectively, Mike Grady and Hayes Walker, made the complex task of working the insurance policy legalese's to our advantage possible. The professionalism and skill of these two individuals and the ease of doing business with their firms allowed me to focus on running the business. My choice of GGG was the right one.

I strongly recommend Goodman-Gable-Gould/Adjusters International and Rollins Accounting to any company needing assistance with an insurance claim. My sincere thanks go out to the entire team at these firms. Specifically, please extend my appreciation and thanks to Mike Grady and Hayes Walker for their hard work and dedication to DCL's claim.

Sincerely,

Peter L. Kazunas

President and CEO